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 WESTERFORD HIGH SCHOOL 

FROM THE OFFICE… 
 
 UNABRIDGED BIRTH CERTIFICATES 
When enrolling a child at WHS, we request an unabridged birth certificate - and for a reason. There are 
times when a copy of an unabridged birth certificate is required by a teacher or sports coach - only to find that there is 
not an unabridged copy with their application form, and the child cannot participate in the event for which the certifi-
cate may be required - and that the parents have never applied for one.  Parents are requested to please ensure that 
the school has a copy of an 'UNABRIDGED' BIRTH CERTIFICATE  on file. This naturally falls away when your child 
has an ID Book/Card.    
 
 ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS INTO THE SCHOOL ACCOUNT 
Parents are requested to ensure that when making EFT payments into the school account, the beneficiary details are 
accurate.  Name of Child, current grade and what is being paid for. This will help to ensure that payments are  
accurately allocated by the finance office.  The school has huge unnecessary bank charges when a request is made 
to the bank to find out who has paid money into the bank account.   
 
 NOTICE FOR WITHDRAWING A CHILD FROM WESTERFORD 
The school requires a term's notice if they are intending to withdraw their child from the school in 2019.    

WYNBERG BOYS’ HIGH SCHOOL U15 “SUPER CUP” 
The U15 Soccer team arrived at Wynberg at 8 am on Saturday for the very first Wynberg Super Cup. We faced a 
series of round-robin matches and then, hopefully, a place in the playoffs. 
 
We started well, beating St Josephôs 3 ï 2 in our opening match. We drew 1 ï 1 with hosts, Wynberg, before  
playing a very strong Rondebosch in the last match of the day.  This was easily the best match of the day as we 
played excellent counter-attacking football and were holding Rondebosch   2 ï 2 with just a few minutes to play.  
Unfortunately Rondebosch scored just before the end and we lost 2 ï 3. We ended Saturday in third spot on the 
log. 
 
Sunday was wet and gloomy and we were playing traditional rivals, Bergvliet, in our first game. We started poorly 
and went a goal behind. But we rallied to go into half-time at 1 ï 1. Coach Justin Tuckerôs stirring team-talk  
energised us and we stormed back in the second half to score three goals and win 4 ï 1. 
 
Our final game was against another strong side: Paul Roos. We knew that a draw would see us into the final 
against Rondebosch. The score was 1 ï 1 when Paul Roos won a corner and, with the last touch of the game, 
scored. They were through to the final and we were devastated.  
 
But we were left with the play-off for third place. We had just 45 minutes to pick ourselves up and get onto the field. 
We comprehensively outplayed Wynberg to win 2 ï 0 and claim third spot! 
 
Although we were disappointed to only finish third, we were the tournamentôs highest goal scorers (13) and were 
the only team to score (twice!) against eventual winners, Rondebosch. Our captain, Hlomla Ngqume, was the 
tournamentôs top scorer with five goals. 
 
Team: 
Hlomla Ngqume (c), Sheylen Moodley- Laitinen; Baron Tantoh, Azlan Titus, Josh Coetzee, Samir Haffegee, 
Alex Holwill, Sibonokuhle Godana, Daniel Robins, Tane Ressel, Matthew Schrieff, Ghaalied Ras,  
Asemahle Duze 
Coach: Justin Tucker (Grade 11) Manager: Mr Dimbleby 
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 WESTERFORD HIGH SCHOOL 

WESTERFORD’S UNDER 15 SOCCER – THANKS FROM PARENTS  
The U15 Soccer team participated in the Wynberg Boysô High óSuper Cupô this past weekend.  They had huge  
success and the many parents who supported our team asked that I formally convey our appreciation to teacher-in-
charge, Mr Nicholas Dimbleby, for his sterling efforts with the boys this season, on and off the field.  
 
He has, on many occasions, gone the extra mile to make sure the boys are transported from their homes to the 
games. The fact that Westerford came within a whisker of the finals, is testament to his commitment and motivation of 
the boys. This is hugely appreciated by all of us.  
 
Thank you, too, to coach Justin Tucker, Grade 11, for his considerable input and enthusiasm. 
  
Attached is a photograph taken just after their final match. Some statistics: our school scored the highest number of 
goals in the championship; we bagged the prize for the individual with the highest number of goals scored and we got 
a podium position (3rd). 
 

Saths Moodley - Parent  
   
   
  

MADD’s Silent Disco 
The encore hosting of MADD societiesô groovy ñSilent Discoò event was held late last month. Five Djs channelling 
three genres of music, namely Strictly 2000ôs,Techno/EDM and Golden Oldies, kept our Westerfordians jamming 
through bluetooth headphones. Colourful lights and a food stall elevated the fun. The event was a major success and 
the  profits will be donated to the family of Mr Lwando Dyani, the grounds staff member who very sadly passed away  
recently. 

    Kamal Ndlovu, Grade 11 
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 WESTERFORD HIGH SCHOOL 

SENIOR SPEECH COMPETITION 

 
 

TOXIC MASCULINITY 
 

I'm an actor. I enjoy parading about on a stage trying to create a personality. Show a character that 
someone else created. I try to create the illusion that I am someone I am not. The thing is, whenever I 
step off the stage, I become myself again. When the curtain falls, the character ceases to exist.  
 
But I think I'm not the only actor in this room. And for some of the others, it's not on a stage, but in every second of 
every day of their lives; playing a character from birth, that isn't one we wrote for ourselves, but is a character that 
was handed to us, and is one we can't get out of anymore.  
 
What I'm talking about is toxic masculinity: Men feeling forced to conform to an expectation of masculinity that doesn't 
always fit them. The notion that men are hard, emotionless, physical activity obsessed creatures who are concerned 
only with sex and material possessions. The idea that men can very easily talk about girls or sports or politics in a 
loud opinionated voice, but when it comes to talking about their own feelings, insecurities, fears and choice, all of a 
sudden we can't.  
 
An LGBT icon, RuPaul, has often said, "we're all born naked and the rest is drag." Yes, he's a drag queen, it's a pun, 
but what this sentence means is incredibly important: think of it this way. When we're a born, we're like a blank can-
vas, and our gender is not imprinted on us yet. The rest, it's all a performance. An act. A portrayal of gender. 
 
For most, it seems that our performance, our drag, was not decided by us. 
 
I've always felt that the typical concept of masculinity has never sat quite well with me. Surprise surprise, I know. But 
even so, because of the way that people around me, especially boys, valued masculinity, it still makes me struggle to 
reject masculinity and portray not the character but the person I want to be, the person I am. 
 
People who encourage this kind of behaviour, this acting, called are enablers. They exist all around us, young and 
old. 
 
A few weeks ago, I was at someone's house, talking to his 8 year old sister. After a few minutes, I could see the kind 
of mind-set that is being created in that family. "What?!" she said, "you're a boy, you can't like pink. That's weird. 
You're a boy, you can't like fashion. Why do you talk like that, and with your hands? Boys don't talk like that. My older 
brother likes sport, why don't you like sport? Boys like sport." I was flabbergasted. If his younger sister has ideas like 
that, how much of that has been transferred to him? How much of his character is he living as a lie? How much of his 
character is based off a script that he didn't write, and he should never have been cast in? 
 
But why is this even a problem? If men are strong, and women aren't, what does it matter? Why should I care? 
 

Continued... 

The senior speech competition was held recently, organised once again ï and, unfortunately organised for the 
last time before his retirement ï by Mr Graham. Courage Abada, Megan Cresswell and Gabriel Zuhlke ï all 
Grade Twelve - were selected to present their speeches in assembly. 
 
Gabriel was announced as the winner.  His speech is printed below.   
 
Congratulations to all three matrics for getting through to the final and to everyone who presented a speech.  And 
a huge thank you to Mr Graham for all his hard work in organising the competition, and for assisting the speakers 
in adding those ófinishing touchesô in preparation for the school assembly. 



  Westerford Newsletter 27 (7 September 2018) 

5  

 WESTERFORD HIGH SCHOOL 

CONGRAUTLATIONS! 

 Taya Pearson, Grade 9, received an Honours Badge at the Western Cape Gymnastics 
trials. Her scores for clubs, ball and Freehand placed her second over all for Rhythmic 
Gymnastics. She is attending Nationals in October representing Western Cape. 

 
 Julia McCarthy-Page, Grade 9, came first overall in the Level 5 U15 group at Western 

Cape Gymnastics trials ï first in hoop, and second in free hand and ribbon. Sheôll compete 
in Nationals at the end of the month. She also received an Honours Award for her          
performances.  

 
 Mrs Hill travelled to KZN where she took part in the gruelling 39km Mnweni Trail Run with her brother. 

They finished in seven hours, enjoy breathtaking Drakensberg scenery along their way.   

Firstly, violence against women, the need for feminism, unequal pay, supressing minority voices. These things exist 
because we, men, put them there. Sexual assault against both women and men is largely to exclusively committed by 
men. Almost everything that feminists are still fighting for is as a result, I believe, of toxic masculinity. To feel the need 
to dominate and be strongest in every situation.  
 
Secondly, the silent epidemic of male suicide. The numbers: men are 4 times more likely to commit lethal suicide than 
women. Suicide is one of the leading causes of premature death in men. However, women are significantly more likely 
to be diagnosed with a psychological illness. What does this mean? Men don't talk about how they're feeling until it's 
too late. Why? They feel like they can't talk about their feelings like women can. Breaking down the idea that men 
can't feel sad or be depressed is a matter of life and death. Men need to get help too.  
 
Finally, we need to start blurring the gender lines. It's comparatively very easy for girls to dress "like a boy". But the 
other way around? Not so much. Every one of us is an individual artwork that we alone should be evolving and trans-
forming, and should not be conformed to the men's section in a clothing store or what society expects us to wear or 
how to act. Men cling onto very trivial and insignificant aspects of gender, to try and affirm to themselves and people 
around them that they are men, even if this isn't who they are, and starts to warp their personality. This is fragile mas-
culinity. 
 
So clearly there's a problem that needs to be fixed. But this is going to take a while. We, as the generation about to be 
adults have the responsibility to try and make a difference. Even at a progressive school like Westerford, we aren't 
perfect, society permeates into our minds. Men should look within themselves and use the qualities that make them 
masculine to break down the toxic masculinity. Use Strength to be Sensitive, use Courage to quiet down and not 
dominate every situation, but shut up and listen for a bit, and use Bravery to Break down gender lines, and express 
the person you really are. But for all of us, we need to start the discussion, open up a dialogue.  
 
So throw away the script that was handed to you, and stop playing a character. We shouldn't have to be actors all the 
time. 
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WESTERFORD HIGH SCHOOL 

THE WESTERFORDIAN 2018 
The Westerfordian records the events that make up the school year and provides a record for the future. We hope that you will support our 
effort to produce a comprehensive magazine by either sponsoring a page or placing an advertisement for the business with which you 
may be connected.   

Full Page Ads: R1350 Maximum 220mm x 170mm.    (Colour can be offered as full-page, at R3000.) 
Half Page Ads: R850 Maximum 110mm x 170 mm.  (Colour: R2000) 
Quarter Page Ads: R600 Maximum: 110mm X 85mm.   (Colour: R 1500)  
Company page sponsorship:  R450 
Family page sponsorship:   R120 

  
Sponsor's name will be displayed at the bottom of the page in enlarged font, preceded by:  

   "This page is sponsored by ééééééééééééééééééééééé..." 
We will gladly create ads on behalf of advertisers ï please liaise with the editorial staff well in advance of the  
closing date.  As space is limited, adverts will be first come, first served. 
 
Please supply any digital material in the following formats ONLY: 
JPG or TIFF files - 300dpi PDF files - High resolution to the following address: dianed@hot.co.za 
Please note that 31 October 2018 is the closing date for advertisements and payment. 
Contact Bronwen Johnson (021) 689-9154 or bj@westerford.co.za if you have any queries. 

Team Sport Score 

1st 
Boys Hockey OW won 2—0 

2nd 
Boys Hockey OW won 5—0 

1st 
Girls Hockey WHS won 2 – 0 

2nd 
Girls Hockey OW won 6—0 

1st 
Rugby: Stayers vs Leavers Leavers won 27 – 24 

1st 
Boys Soccer WHS Won 3 – 1 

1st 
Girls Soccer: Stayers vs Leavers Stayers won 

4 – 3 

1st 
Netball Draw 27 – 27 

OW SPORTS DAY RESULTS 

SUNFLOWER WALK 
It has become a Westerford tradition to take part in the Sunflower Walk/Run.  Since its inception in 2011, we have averaged 
450 participants and, for two of those years, we even got up to 550 participants! 
 
We get involved for three main reasons.  Firstly, to support the Sunflower Fund in their quest to build up the South African 
Bone Marrow Registry.  Secondly, to support Reza Price, a past pupil who has been living with severe aplastic anaemia 
since just after his twelfth birthday and who is in desperate need of a bone marrow transplant, and thirdly, to support Ella van 
de Ven.  Ella is currently in Grade 8 with us and is living with leukaemia. She recently had a bone marrow transplant and 
more than likely is going to need another one. 
 
The walk/run is on Sunday 16 September at 10h00 starting at the Green Point Athletics Track. Please fill in the entry form and either 
have it delivered to the relevant boxes at the Finance Office or e-mail it to Alison Gray (ag@westerford.co.za). You may put as many entry 
forms as you like into one envelope.  There will be a prize for the person who brings in the most entries. 
 
Everybody is welcome to enter.  Bring your friends, your family and anyone from your community and sign up under the Westerford 
name. There will also be t-shirts sold from the Sports Office from 10 September at a cost of R130.  The proceeds will go to the Sunflower 
Fund.  

mailto:dianed@hot.co.za
mailto:bj@westerford.co.za
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 September  

Mon 10 
Matric Final Music Prac moderation @ Beau Soleil 
Rosh Hashana 

Fri 14 Mocks end 

Sat 15 Matric Dance 

Wed 19 Yom Kippur 

Mon 24 HERITAGE DAY 

Tues 25 One Act Plays 

Thurs 27 PNG Function 

Fri 28 School Closes 

   

 October  

Tues 4 Start of the 4th Term 

Thurs 11 Celebration 

Fri 12 Valedictory 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

WESTERFORD HIGH SCHOOL 

PNG (PARENT NETWORK GROUP) FUNCTION – THURSDAY 27 SEPTEMBER 2018 
 
Tickets for this yearôs function will be available from the front office from Friday 31 August 2018. 
This year we have two guests, David Muller as Oom Schalk, and Jody Abrahams. 

 
 
 
                  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The entertainment will not be for long as the idea is for the parents to socialise, chat, meet new parents, and catch 
up with folk not seen in a while.    
 
This is not a fund-raising initiative; the ticket price of R100 will cover your meal.  Bring your own liquid refreshments, 
which may include wine and beer.  You stand a chance to win a prize with your ticket as we will have lucky draws 
throughout the evening.   
 
Table bookings are welcome.  Arrange with Louise at the office to reserve a table for a group.  Please also advise 
any special dietary requirements.   
 
Start time is 19h00 for 19h30 in the school hall.  
We look forward to hosting another enjoyable PNG Social to end a busy year.   
Any queries, please call Louise, or e-mail to admin@westerford.co.za at the school.  

Oom Schalk Lourens se Mampoerstories                  
Jody Abrahams ï Comedian, Actor  (7de laan)   

mailto:admin@westerford.co.za
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APPETITE CATERING prepares delicious food at reasonable prices for all types of private and  
corporate events and  functions.  Our services include organising the waiters, bar, flowers, decor 
& hiring.   
Call Clare today for a free consultation and quote.  
Contact details: 021 689 8547 or 082 412 7211 clare@appetitecatering.co.za 

WANTED TWIN-TUB WASHING MACHINE 

If you have a twin-tub washing machine that you no longer use, whether itôs working or not, Mr Fester is 
interested in buying it (or you could donate it). He is able to collect.  
Please contact Solly  061 081 6431. (WHS Electrician and Groundsman) 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 

WESTERFORD HIGH SCHOOL 

CARER 
My late mom's excellent carer is again needing employment in the southern suburbs.  For further information, call me 
at school: 0216899154 or email spa@westerford.co.za   Steve Anderson  

             Realnet Premier & Realnet Commercial Properties 

      We make it happen!            

Professional & successful property people selling residential real estate, and 

commercial property leasing and sales in the Western Cape. Please give us a call to discuss all 

of your property needs? 

T A L K  F O R  P R I N C I P A L S ,  T E A C H E R S ,  S C H O O L  C O U N S E L L O R S  A N D  P A R E N T S  
HOW CAN WE HELP? 
Increasing our understanding of 
Self Harm 
The idea of our adolescents self-harming and struggling with thoughts of  
suicide fills us with alarm and dread.  
This talk aims to provide insight into why certain individuals choose this form of 
behaviour and offers  strategies around supporting them.  
It explores the following themes: 
 Understanding humans who hurt themselves Ο 
 Taking a closer look at suicidal thoughts 
 Making room for the expression of emotional pain 
These themes unpack the ways in which we can: 
 Potentially identify students in difficultyΟ 
 Introduce ourselves as an allyΟ 
 Become more mindful of our own reactions and communication  
 patterns Ο 

 

PLACE:  

Foundations for Life, 
2 Hemyock Road, 
Plumstead. 
 
DATE & TIME:  

Saturday 8 September 2018 
9.30 ς 11 am 
 
COST: 
R150 
 
TO BOOK: email 
info@foundationsforlife.co.za or call 
021-7618144 

THE CARPORT PLACE  
Visit our website to view our picture gallery of 
products on www.thecarportplace.co.za  
Contact details: Cell: 079 496 2728  Email: 

info@thecarportplace.co.za 

FOR HIRE - Bakkie with Driver 

Do you need a bakkie to collect or move some light- weight goods 
or small furniture items? Canopy and trailer available.  

Call Allan on 081 472 2000 (WHS Maintenance Manager) 

 

mailto:clare@appetitecatering.co.za
mailto:spa@westerford.co.za
mailto:info@foundationsforlife.co.za

